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OFFICIAL 

 

 

Birmingham City Council  

Health, Adult and Social Care Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee  

Date 9th April 2024  

 

 

Subject:  Warren Farm Urgent Treatment Centre  

Report of: Faith Button (Integrated Care Board Chief Delivery 
Officer) 

Report author: Steve Nicholls (Senior UEC Improvement and 
Transformation Manager) / Alan Butler (Associate 
Director of Delivery, Improvement and UEC) 

  

1 Purpose  

1.1 Update on progress of the temporary emergency relocation of Warren Farm UTC 

(WF UTC) to Erdington Health and Well-Being Centre (EHWBC) as outlined in 

this document. 

2 Recommendations 

2.1 Bsol ICB asks HASC to formally acknowledge: 

2.1.1 Progress made so far; and indicative completion date of the move is April 

2024. 

2.1.2 BSol ICB is committed to – as part of the development of its new Urgent and 

Emergency Care Strategy – carrying out a strategic review of the provision 

of all of its six UTCs in operation across Birmingham and Solihull, including 

options for the permanent location of WF UTC. A public engagement 

programme regarding this strategy will commence following the pre-election 

period after 2 May 2024. 

3 Any Finance Implications 

3.1 These changes do increase the overall UTC cost, due to costs of move and 

increased facility charges at the new location. 

4 Any Legal and Financial Implications 

4.1 None noted.  

5 Any Equalities Implications 

5.1 A full Equality analysis was completed and no concerns have been raised for the 

recommended option of service relocation. 
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6 Appendices 

None. 


